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St. Cecilia Church ~ Iglesia Santa Cecilia 
 

5105 SW Franklin Avenue, Beaverton, Or 97005     Phone:(503) 644-2619   Fax: (503) 626-7204 
    Web Site: www.stceciliachurch.org    

26th Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ September 29, 2019  

MASS SCHEDULE   
SATURDAY:  5:00pm (Vigil) ~ 7:00pm (Vigil ï Spanish) 

 

SUNDAY:   7:30am ~ 9:00am ~ 10:45am ~ 12:30pm ~ 2:30pm (Spanish)   
 

WEEKDAYS :  Monday through Saturday 8:00am   
 

CONFESSIONS/CONFESIONES:  Saturday/Sabado 8:40am - 10:00am ~ 3:30pm - 4:40pm  

PARISH 
 
 

Rev. Cary Reniva, Pastor                                                    
Rev. Brent Crowe, Parochial Vicar: 
          Adult Faith Programs 
          Baptisms 
Deacon Bill Richardson, Hispanic Ministry   
Cheryl Motal, Office Coordinator, ext. 160 
Jossie Torres-Jurado, Hispanic Assistant, 
ext. 161: 
          Religious Education 
                                Spanish Baptisms 
          Quinceañeras 
Shelly Schultheis, Business Mgr., ext. 164 
Wiko Alleman, Accountant, ext. 162 
Michelle Hallett, ext. 178: 
          Development 
          Parish Events Coordinator 
          ArmatusðCalled to Protect 
Jennelle Phillips, ext. 174: 
          Adult Faith Coordinator 
          Care Ministry 
Aimee Henley, ext. 163: 
                                 Early Childhood Faith Formation  

Amy Maris-Volf, Elem. Faith Form., ext. 172 
Amanda Jewett, ext. 171: 
          Youth & Young Adult Coordinator 
          Confirmation 
Joye Boone, ext. 170: 
          Welcome Ministry 
          Ministry to Homebound 
Wualder Morales, Maintenance 
Damien C., Custodian 
 
 

SCHOOL 
 

Lillie Stevens, Principal 
Tami McIntyre, Registrar, ext. 110 

Office Hours:  MondayðThursday,  
8:30am to noon; 1 to 5pm 
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PASTORôS CORNER     

   

 

LAZARUS: THE ONE GOD CARES FOR  

      
          The rich man in the gospel this weekend thought that wealth, honor and  
prestige were all there is to life.  He was oblivious to the fact that our ultimate  
flourishing is yet to come. But what is even worse is for him to be completely  
absorbed in himself, not being able to see anyone around him, unmindful of the  

presence of Lazarus who was in front of him begging for scraps of food. In Danteôs Inferno, when he 
travelled to the lowest part, where he found himself at the mouth of Satan, he described the place as 
extremely cold. The coldest place that one can ever be. It is cold because Satan, being so full of  
himself, being so self-absorbed and narcissistic canôt possibly exude any kind warmth. In fact, Dante 
said that Satan was so focused on himself that he didnôt even realize that someone was passing in 
front of him. That is how extremely and exaggeratedly self-absorbed he is. Itôs all about 
me..me..me..me. Thereôs no such thing as the ñother.ò  We always have a picture of hell as full of fire, 
always burning just like what we heard from the Gospel, but it can also be very cold because it is 
characterized by self-absorption, selfishness, egoism, stripped of warmth just like the rich man in the 
parable.  And, just like what is hinted in the Gospel today, heaven or hell starts right here in this 
world.  
           This parable is an invitation to genuine conversion. Jesus was telling his immediate audience, 
the Pharisees, that authentic love for God doesnôt just mean complying to the external obligations of 
my faith, or that I can intellectually understand the complexities of my religion (remember that the 
Pharisees were the experts of the law), or to see faith purely in terms of rituals, smoke and incense, 
but truly it involves becoming vulnerable to the difficulties and sufferings of people around me.  And, 
that I feel shocked, moved and compelled to do something whenever there is injustice, whenever there 
is abuse in whatever form. God doesnôt ask us to carry the burden of the world. He doesnôt expect us 
to be the Messiah. We have only one Messiah. But, we are all called to make sure that we are always 
in right relationships with others. And, that we do the best that we can to alleviate the suffering of  
others. Dietrich Bonhoeffer said, ñSilence in the face of evil is itself evil: God will not hold us  
guiltless. Not to speak is to speak. Not to act is to act." At times, we donôt even have to look too far ï 
sometimes within our families, there are people who like Lazarus are waiting for a scrap of mercy ï 
waiting to be recognized and be seen, or probably waiting to be visited because no family member has 
seen them or visited for ages.  The name Lazarus in Hebrew means, ñThe one God cares for.ò  And 
Lazarus here, as poor, doesnôt only represent those who are materially poor, but also those who are 
suffering from all other kinds of poverty ï a growing son or daughter who is waiting to be trusted by 
their parents, a wife who in all these years has been begging for the love and respect of her husband, a 
husband who is asking for understanding and appreciation for his great sacrifices for his family, or a 
prison convict who is pleading for a second chance after being released from jail ð the list could go 
on and on.  
           Jesus reminds us not to commit the same mistake of the rich man. He lost his opportunity to 
make it right. The rich man in the parable wasted his opportunity to make a difference in the lives of 
others. He wasnôt being asked to solve the problem of his entire community or the world, but was only 
being asked to be a good neighbor ï to be compassionate to those who are around him. When he 
wanted to make it right, it was too late for him. God only gives us one life, and we really have to make 
the most out of it. Thereôs no time to waste when it comes to loving, forgiving and caring.  Who is the 
Lazarus or the Lazarusôs in our own lives who are waiting and asking us to see and recognize them? 
At the end of our lives, God wonôt ask us many questions. I donôt think he will ask how much money 
did we have in the bank, or what brand of clothes did we wear.  But, he will ask how much we have 
loved because it is what truly matters in the end ð because that is who He is, God is love. And, if we 
share in his very image and likeness, then it is also who we are.  ï Fr. Cary 
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Place your items for St. Vincent de Paul 
in the barrels at the main entrance to the 
church and the West annex door 

 

        Needed This Week 
                           BAR SOAP & DISH SOAP 

 
On September 27, the Church celebrated the feast of 
St. Vincent de Paul, who knew that ñGod had sent 
him to bring good news to the poor.ò  Together with 
your gifts, the members of the Society of St. Vincent 
de Paul continue his work and mission in our parish.       

              MASS INTENTIONS 
 

 
Saturday, September 28th 
5:00pm   ÀVincent Harriet Smith--Family 
7:00pm   ÀFamilia Villatoro CordovaðAna Londi Cordova 
 
Sunday, September 29th 
7:30am    ÀBetsy McGuiganðAlec & Candy Whalen 
9:00am    ÀGrace LinkðChuck & Darlene 
10:45am  People of St. Cecilia 
12:30pm  ÀKei SugitaniðSugitani Family 
2:30pm    ÀJuan Tejeda SanchezðRafael Tejeda 
 
Monday, September 30th 
8:00am   ÀAbelia Lomeli--Virginia 
 
Tuesday, October 1st 
8:00am    Int. Dennis Jerome WhalonðBeth & Aunt Alice 
 
Wednesday, October 2nd 
8:00am   Int. Dennis Jerome WhalonðBeth & Aunt Alice 
 
Thursday, October 3rd 
8:00am   Int. Dennis Jerome WhalonðBeth & Aunt Alice 
 
Friday, October 4th 
8:00am   ÀNancy RichðMarylyn Klesh 
 
Saturday, October 5th 
8:00am   ÀRobert & RuthAnn SaulðRoberta Powell 

Ushers Needed! 
 

Ushers are needed at the 9 am Mass on  
Sundays.  Please call Shelly Schultheis at the 
Parish Office if you are interested in  

volunteering.   

VOCATIONS COMMITTEE 
Tom Eyer (503) 804-0398 

We ask each parishioner to pray the following  
Petition to God: 

 

ñThat the pursuit of righteousness, godliness, 
faith, love, endurance and gentleness will mark 
the lives of all those discerning our Heavenly  
Fatherôs will, especially those considering a  
vocation to the priesthood or consecrated life,ò 

 

We pray to the Lord. 

Itôs time to renew your subscription for the  
Magnificat booklet for the year 2020.  Anyone 
who is interested in renewing their current  

subscription  OR subscribing for the first time ð 
This is the time! 

 

The normal subscription price is $47.00/year; 
St. Ceciliaôs discounted price is $32.00/year. 
Thatôs right!! A savings of $15.00/year. 

 

Currently, our bulk order rate is for 93 copies at 
$32.00/year.  IF our bulk rate order increases to 100 
copies, our discounted rate would be $26.00/year. 

 

To renew your subscription or to order for the first 
time, contact Jeannine Hooper at 503-891-0587ð 
No later than Monday, September 30th! 

JESUS I TRUST IN YOU 
 

Saint Faustinaôs Feast Day is October 5th. 
 

A novena in honor of Saint Faustina began 
September 26 and will end October 4. 

 

You may use the following prayer for your 
special intentions during this novena. 

 
Saint Faustina, you told us that your  

mission would continue after your death, and that you 
would not forget us (Diary, 281, 1582).   

Our Lord also granted you a great privilege, telling you to 
ñdistribute graces as you will, to whom you will, and when 
you willò (Diary, 31).  Relying on this, I ask your intercession 

for the graces I need, especially  
(Pause to mention your own special intentions) 

Help me, above all, to trust in Jesus as you did, and thus to 
glorify His mercy every moment of my life. 

Amen. 
 

É2012 Marian Fathers of the Immaculate Conception of the B.V.M.  
 

The Chaplet of Divine Mercy is prayed every 
Monday at 7pm in the Adoration Chapel.   

   ST. CECILIA PRAYER ALERT 
 

You may start a prayer alert by calling one of the 
three following team leaders: 
Ann Vhay-------------------------------(503) 643-3201 
Joye Boone-------- ---------------------(503) 645-7021 
Margie Gallant------------------------ (503) 848-3704 
   
If you would like to join us in this ministry,  

please call any one of the above. 

GOD BLESS FR. CARY & FR. BRENT!! 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Reaching out to people in need of  comfort,  
Prayer Shawls are ñgiftedò to those  
experiencing illness, recovery, loss  
or any of lifeôs stressful situations.  

 

Please pray for all Prayer Shawl recipients who will be 
receiving a tangible evidence of prayer. 

 

The members of the Prayer Shawl Ministry are now  
knitting purple caps to be used to educate newborn  
parents about Shaken Baby Syndrome.  They currently 
have 15 caps; their goal is to reach 50 caps before  
donating them to a hospital maternity ward.  Additional 

purple cap donations would be appreciated. 
 

If you are interested in joining our ministry as a crochet  
or knitter, or to request a Prayer Shawl, contact: 

Jeannine Hooper 503-891-0587 or  
Marylyn Klesh 503-579-3767.   

 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, October 1st at 10:30am 
in the NE Room of the Parish Center 

St. Cecilia Menôs Club Dinner Meeting 
Tuesday, October 1st  @ 6:00pm at  
the Parish CenterðRoom A. 
Bring something to barbeque.    

    Questions???   
Call Bill Johnson, 503-644-6917 or  

Chuck Shikany, 503-590-1574.  
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 

   The Menôs Club is a Parish Group that seeks to provide  
spiritual and social growth for the men of the Parish.   
Club activities include the Crab Feed, Plant Sale,  

St. John Vianney Senior Priests Hospitality Ministry, Seminarian 
Dinner and participation in the St. Cecilia Feast Day Celebration 

and Mothersô Day Brunch. 
 

Partner with St. Cecilia School to Support Catholic Education 
 

Through the ministry of STAR (Student Tuition Assistance Resources),  
it is our desire to support the spiritual, educational and social needs of  
qualified parish families who want to provide their children with a quality 
Catholic education, where Christôs Gospel values are taught and supported 

in order to form faith-filled, well rounded students and parents. 
 

Tuition assistance gifts will be posted to St. Cecilia Schoolôs  
STAR and Endowment funds ð  

meeting the needs of today and endowing for the future! 
 

October 5th and 6th, there will be a second collection at Masses  
to support STAR. 

 

Thank you and God bless you for your prayerful and generous support! 

VISITING THE SICK/HOMEBOUND, or as we at St.  
Cecilia call it , Communion Visitor, is one of the oldest  
ministries in the Church. From the earliest days of home  
services, the "ministers" would take the Blessed Bread to those 
unable to attend. It continued as a practice when church  
buildings were built. The tradition continued with Deacons who 
would visit with food and the Eucharist.  Our Church today  
recognizes this ministry as one of its most important. The  
"Extra-ordinary Minister to the Sick" is the Face of the Parish, 
the living witness that the community of faith and worship has 
not forgotten the absent sick, the invisible elderly or the unseen 
sufferers.  
 

Do you have 1 extra hour a week to share, to give that service, 
with companionship and faith to a fellow parishioner. We need 
one-on-one home visitors, care center Communion service  
leaders, and team members for group visitation. 
 

Contact Joye Boone at the parish office for more  
information: 503-644-2619 ext 170 or 
jboone@stceciliachurch.org 

Contemplative Prayer Group 
Meets October 12th and 26th in the  

Parish Center ð Northeast Room, 3:15 to 4:45pm. 
Includes periods of silent centering prayer,   
Lectio Divina, and Welcoming Prayer.  

 

For additional information, contact  
Marylyn Klesh at 503-866-2478  

Deacon Chuck & Carol Amsberry, October 1, 31 years 
Bruce & Janis Collins, October 4, 33 years 
Bill & Judi Blair, October 5, 51 years 
Rey & Letty Soriano, October 7, 46 years 

Gabe & Monica Kennedy, October 13, 12 years 
Charles & Sharon Vedder, October 14, 52 years 
Larry & GaSandra Carlson, October 14, 39 years 
Jason & Melissa Vaillancourt, October 20, 17 years 

Bob & Patti Burke, October 22, 70 years 
Ron & Laura Keitges, October 27, 45 years 

MENôS (Ages 18 +) BASKETBALL         
Sunday nights, 6:30pm, Activity Center 
September 29.  October 6, 13, 20 & 27. 

 

Organizer is Mike Droessler, mikedbball@gmail.com 

mailto:jboone@stceciliachurch.org
http://www.winter.k12.wi.us/district/athletics/basketball-mshs-boys-girls


6 

Respect Life 
Mary Rigert  (503) 888-8179 

USCCB Poll: Americans Support Conscience Protection For Healthcare Professionals 
  

Two new polls have revealed widespread discrimination against healthcare workers of faith, as well as broad public  
support for conscience rights laws and protections. The findings were released on September 18, 2019 by the United 
States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) Committees on Pro-Life Activities; Religious Liberty; Domestic and  

Social Development; and the Subcommittee for the Promotion and Defense of Marriage, as well as the Christian Medical 
& Dental Associations (CMDA), the largest faith-based association for healthcare professionals. The findings come in the 
wake of enforcement actions taken by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) against the University 
of Vermont Medical Center, which is alleged to have coerced a nurse into participating in an abortion against her beliefs. 


